
 
 
 

 
February 15-19, 2018 
 NO SCHOOL 
 Staff Development on 2/15 
 
February 16-19, 2018 
 NO SCHOOL 
 
February 17, 2018 
 Robotics Competition at Xavier 
 
February 19, 2018 
 CPR training for students 
 
February 20, 2018 
 On Track Presentation (see flyer) 
 
February 22, 2018 
 Parent-Teacher-Student Conferences 
 
February 24, 2018 
 Big East WSMA Solo & Ensemble 
 Chinese New Year Festivities at MS 
 
February 26, 2018 
 Spring Sports Meeting 
 
February 27, 2018 
 Student visit to the PAC 
 Parent-Teacher-Student Conferences 
 
February 28, 2018  
 Parental Choice Information Open House 
 
March 1, 2018 
 HS Regional AATG German Contest 
 
March 2, 2018 
 Eucharistic Adoration 
 Fine Arts Fruit Sale Pick Up 
 VEX State Championship 
 
March 3, 2018 
 Ski Club Trip to Brule 
 
March 5, 2018 
 Math Meet 
 Track Begins 
  
March 9-11, 2018 
 Spring Musical 
 
Visit www.thebigeast.org/ for our scheduled 
athletic events and follow us @Zephyr_Sports 
for live updates. 

 

 

 
 
 

SMCHS Bi-Monthly Newsletter 
 

Many flyers of the type that used to be attached to our school newsletter are now available via 
the links below, or read the full system newsletter.   
 
Wines Around the World 
ON TRACK: Suicide Prevention Seminar 
Chinese New Year Celebration 
Zephyrs Girls BB Tournament Bracket 
Zephyrs Boys BB Tournament Bracket 
Parental Choice Eligibility 
Parental Choice application 
February Scrip Schedule 
 
Grandparents’ Adoration Hour 
Enrichment Program Update 
 
 
In the Community:, YMCA Actvities: BUMP, SET, SPIKE, Youth Indoor Soccer, Diocesan White 
Mass Weekend, Tax Prep Help, St. Mary/St. John Build Your Own Potato Dinner, St. Mary/St. 
John Pasta Dinner & Raffle, St. Mary/St. John Youth Group Helpers, St. Gabriel Youth Activities, 
Neenah Soccer Club, Suburban Athletics, AAUW Tech Savvy-WI for Girls,  
 
 

 
 
Winter Break Office Hours  
All SMCS students are off Thursday, February 15 through Monday, 
February 19. The high school office and business office will be open the 
following hours over break.  
 
Thursday, February 15:   7:30am-3:30pm 
Friday, February 16:  8:00am-12:00pm 
Monday, February 19:  8:00am-12:00pm  
 
The middle school and elementary schools are closed over break. Classes 
and regular school and business hours at all schools resume on Tuesday, 
February 20.  
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Yearbook Deadline - February 23  
The deadline to order a year book is next week (2/23)! You may order it online by using this link: Yearbook Order  
Forms are also available in the school office.  
 
First Aid Training Offered  
Students in need of a CPR/AED and First Aid certification have a great opportunity Monday, February 19 at 
SMCHS.  Mrs. Beisenstein-Weiss, SMCS Fitness Center Director and Director of Admissions, will teach an 
American Red Cross Adult & Children CPR/AED and First Aid Course from 9am to 12pm. There is no cost for the 
course, but there is a $28 fee for the certification. Please have your child email Mrs. Weiss as soon as possible if 
interested. Space is limited.  
 
Parents Invite d--Fitness Center Hours During Winter Break  
Winter Break doesn’t mean you have to take a break from fitness! We are offering special hours for the Fitness 
Center on 2/15, 2/16, and 2/19. In addition, we are inviting students (middle & high school) to bring their 
parents/guardians to workout with them! Open workout hours are:  
  
Thursday 2/15:  1:30-4:30 p.m. 
Friday 2/16:  10 a.m.-noon 
Monday 2/19:  10 a.m.-noon 

 
Prom is May 5! 
This year’s junior class is hosting the 2018 Prom on Saturday, May 5 in the Jane Bergstrom Fine Arts Center at 
St. Mary Catholic High School. They are planning an elegant and fun-filled “Golden Gala” and request your help 
to make the night extra special for all who attend. 
  
Below is a list of where your help is most needed. Any sponsorship would be greatly appreciated. We know that 
our functions could not be successful without all of the generous support from our families. Thank you in 
advance for any financial sponsorship you are willing to give. 
  
¶ Photo Booth 
¶ DJ 
¶ Tumbler or sunglasses for each attendee  
¶ Money to purchase gift cards as prizes at post-prom  
¶ Decorations for the event 

  
Please make donations to 2018 Prom by March 15 and return to the office. Thank you so much for your help 
in creating this memorable event for all! If you have any further questions please contact Kristin Billings.  
 
Teacher Meals for Conferences 
Parent/teacher/student conferences are coming up on Thursday, February 22 and Tuesday, February 27.  
Each night of parent teacher conferences, parents help provide the teachers/staff with a meal to enjoy between 
school and teacher conferences. Lynn Parks and Jeanne Seveska are once again kindly organizing the meal. If 
you would like to contribute, here is the sign up:  SMC Teacher Conference Meal Sign-Up 

If you would like to make a donation toward the meal instead of cooking or baking, please feel free to send a 
donation to the SMCHS Front Office labeled “Parent Teacher Conference Meal” by Wednesday, February 21.  
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Tax Assistance Available 
Do you or someone you know need help with tax preparation? See flyer at the end of this 
newsletter from VITA (a program of Goodwill Industries) or visit www.filetaxes4free.org.  
 
 
On Track! SMCS Free Educational SeriesɂSuicide Prevention 
Session two in the series will be held on Tuesday, February 20 beginning at 6:30pm. The 
topic is Suicide Prevention. See the flyer at the end of this newsletter for more information.  
 
 

Chinese New Year Celebration  
Join us from 4:00-5:30pm on Saturday, February 24 at St. Mary Catholic Middle School 
where SMCS will be celebrating the Chinese New Year, welcoming the Year of the Dog! 
The event will begin with a beautiful and exciting Dragon Dance and workshops to learn 
the Lion Dance will be featured. Chinese treats and opportunities to try a variety of 
Chinese activities will also be included.  
  
Although an RSVP is not required to attend, we would like to have an idea of how many 
guests to expect. Please send an email to Molly Griffin to let us know if you plan to come, 
but know that you are encouraged to attend even if you don't RSVP!   
 

 
School Choice Application Period Opens 
SMCS participates in the Wisconsin Parental Choice Program (WPCP), which awards state 
vouchers to select, eligible, private school students. The application period will run from 
February 1 to April 20. Please see the attached flyer for eligibility requirements. Students 
previously awarded vouchers must reapply each year. The application can be found here: 
https://apps4.dpi.wi.gov/ChoiceParent/.  There will be a WPCP open house information 
night on February 28th from 4:30-6:30pm in the SMCHS Resource Center. Staff will be onsite to assist you in 
registering and to answer questions. Contact Shelley Wautlet for more information on this program 
swautlet@smcatholicschools.org  or (920)967-0021. 
 
 
Staff Appreciation from Stude nt Council 
Staff was treated to surprise gifts and baked goods from their “Secret Valentine” 
this week. The effort was coordinated by Student Council, led by Mrs. Billings  
and Mrs. Stefanich. The staff was very appreciative! 
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Thank you from the Blood Center 
Thank you to our students, staff and our SMCS community for making our most recent blood drive a success! 
Thank you also to Mrs. Lauterborn  for once again leading the effort! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Choir Performs at St. Mary Parish 
The members of the SMCHS Liturgical Choir performed at St. Mary Parish in Menasha on Sunday, February 4. 
It was a beautiful addition to the Mass. Choir Director Pete Krautkramer  commented, “Your choir is continuing 
to receive high praise from the St. Mary & St. John parishioners.  You should be proud of this group--they did a 
great job!”  The SMCHS Liturgical Choir is led by Mrs. Opsteen-Van Dyke. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Forensics Success 
The SMCHS Forensics Team is having a successful 
season so far, most recently at the Big East 
Conference meet on February 12. Team members 
Elliot t Becker, Megan Berg, and Lydia Van Rossum 
earned a silver medal in Play Acting, Emma Bublitz  
and Holley Steffen earned a silver medal in Group 
Interp., and Katelyn Flanagan  earned a gold medal 
in Radio Speaking. Mrs. Wautlet  and Ms. Stelzl coach 
the team. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Mock Trial Team Earns 3rd  Place Finish 
SMCHS Mock Trial  earned a 3rd place finish at the 
Wisconsin State Bar Regional Tournament in Green Bay 
this weekend. This is the third straight year in which the 
team has medaled at the Regional. Half of our team is 
participating for the first time, so this is a great 
accomplishment! Mr. Verstegen, assisted by Mrs. Linda 
Meier , coaches the team. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Math Team Results 
Congratulations to Erik Meier  and Ruth Meier  who both medaled at the 
Fox Valley Math Meet on February 12. Erik’s score was the highest 
overall.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Spanish Battlefield 
-ÒÓȢ &ÒÉÔÃÈȭÓ Spanish II classes played Verb Battleship as a review 
game for their upcoming quiz. The class often uses a variety of games 
to review for quizzes. 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
The SMCS Aquinas Program 
Do you know a family with young children who would thrive in an environment with a self-directed and inter-
disciplinary model of instruction? Share this information about the SMCS Aquinas Program with them! The 
program is located within the St. Mary Elementary Campus. It takes place in a multi-age classroom and is led by 
a teacher who is certified in gifted-and-talented education. For more information contact Stacy Sweetalla or 
 Jill Ahles at 725-5351.  
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SMCHS Spring Musical 
The cast and crew are set and are already preparing for our spring musical, How to Succeed in Business Without 
Really Trying! The show will be presented on Friday, March 9 and Saturday, March 10 at 7:00pm and Sunday, 
March 11 at 2:00pm. Tickets are available for purchase by visiting ShowTix4U.com. Email Mr. Kraus for more 
information.   
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Lenten Challenge for Students 
Your child will be invited to particpate in a Lenten Challenge at SMCHS. We would love their particpation! 
Please contact Ms. Hawley with any questions. 
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